
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes: July 22, 2019

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman David Patch, Selectman Vicki Garland

Visitors: None

Reporters: None

 

Meeting opened at 03:40 PM.

 

Selectman Garland made a motion at 03:40 PM to enter nonpublic session per NH RSA 91-A: 3 II (a) 
to discuss a personnel issue with Police Chief Christopher Keaton, Officer Richard Laferriere and 
Officer Justin Washburn. Selectman Patch seconded the motion. Roll call vote was unanimous. All 
Officers consented to have each other at the nonpublic session.

 

Selectman Garland made a motion at 04:00 PM to end the nonpublic session. Selectman Patch 
seconded the motion. Roll call vote was unanimous.

 

The Selectmen went into the town hall meeting room and witnessed Officer Richard Laferriere be 
promoted to Sergeant and Officer Justin Washburn to Corporal.

 

The Selectmen signed checks, building permits and correspondence during the course of the meeting.

 

The Selectmen adjourned at 04:15 PM to attend the Bear Creek Environmental meeting being held at 
the Josiah Bartlett School in reference to the Saco River Flood Hazard Reduction Study.

 

Respectfully submitted,

 

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


